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MARINA ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES
November 1, 2007
1) CALL TO ORDER

a) The regular meeting of the Marina Advisory Committee was held on the above date in the Public Works Conference Room at City Hall.  The meeting was called to order at 5:10 p.m. 

2) ROLL CALL

a) Members Present:

Ron Babcock, Mimi Cohn, Dave Kinley, and Alan Silviera.
b) Council Members Present:
Tom Bartee and Hermie Sunga
c) City Staff Present:

Gary Leach and Jim Haussener

3) APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

a) The minutes of September 6, 2007 were approved as written.
4) APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

a) The agenda was approved.
5) CORRESPONDENCE

a) None
6) NEW BUSINESS

a)
Marketing Ideas – Jim Haussener discussed the various upcoming boat shows: Pleasanton Fairgrounds; Santa Rosa Fairgrounds; and the two shows at Jack London Square.  There was a brief discussion about shows at the Vallejo Marina and discount passes that could be handed out at shows.  There was a comment about the distance to the Pleasanton Fairgrounds Show.
b)
Prepayment Discounts – Ron Babcock brought up this issue as being what sort of savings the City would get by having customers prepay their bills and if the City would share the savings with the berth renters.  It was mentioned that there had been a annual prepayment discount prior to computerization of the records.
7) OLD BUSINESS

a) Security –The September and October reports were handed out.  Jim Haussener discussed dropping the afternoon security guard and the continuing problems on I-dock.
b)
Marina Management Agreement – John Cerini reported he is developing a staff report to go to the City Council within 3 to 6 weeks stating the management agreement and/or management agreement with a lease will not financially pencil out for the City and recommending to stop proceeding down this path.  He stated that we need to make the Marina successful.  Gary Leach commented that we need to figure out how to pay off the Marina’s debt.
c)
State Lands Fund Report – John Cerini reported he is waiting for some information from the Finance Department.  Dave Kinley commented the State Lands Commission staff is waiting for a report from the City.

d)
Marina Dredging – Jim Haussener reported on the Coast Guard’s activity to possibly dredge the North Entrance starting August 2008.

e)
Launch Ramp – Jim Haussener stated there were no updates.

f)
Boat Shows – this had been discussed under marketing ideas.
g)
Marina Breakwater – Jim Haussener reported there have been no changes since the last meeting.  
h)
The Committee decided to have their next Meeting on Thursday, January 10, 2008.
8) COMMUNITY FORUM

a) none
9) STAFF COMMENTS
a) Occupancy Report – The monthly occupancy report was handed out.

b) Miscellaneous Staff Comments – Jon Cerini thanked the Committee members for their efforts and looked forward to making the Marina a better place.  Jim Haussener commented on Fuel Dock issues.
10) CHAIRPERSON’S AND COMMITTEE MEMBER’S REPORTS/ AGENDA REQUESTS

a)  Dave Kinley asked about landscaping status.  John Cerini advised that Jim Haussener was taking the lead on getting the Marina’s needs taken care of.  A follow up question was who was paying for the Jazz Festival Lawn and John responded that the State Lands Fund was.  Gary Leach commented about the proposed landscape maintenance district which would include downtown, the waterfront and Wilson Ave.
11) LIAISON COMMENTS

a) none
12)  ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 p.m.

